SCWDC
Board of Directors Meeting

July 12, 2021
Present:







Ruth D’Alessandro, President








Leo Boelhouwer, Vice President






Carole Howe, Secretary
Lawrence Langer

Mary-Jo Swinimer
Rene Thierry
Bev Ashcraft

BJ Barger

Rita Togni

Mary Kaye Hrivnak

Call to Order:The meeting was called to order by Ruth D’Alessandro, President, at 7:15pm. 
Approval of Agenda:  Motion to approve the agenda made byLarry&seconded by Rene.  Unanimous approval.
April26th 2021 Minutes:  Motion to approve June 14th board meeting minutes made by Larry, second by Rene, passed unanimously.

President’s Comments:  It has been a good month for our club.   Weekly outdoor activities including sailing, golf, tennis, and softball have resumed.  Membership is up.  We had 45 new members join our club in June.  Ski Trip sign ups began on July 1st and as of July 7th we have 139 registrations for our Western Ski trips.  Telluride is already sold out.  Ruth proposes an in person meeting for August 9th location TBD.
Travel Report:  Club Med Playa Esmeralda still has 2 ground only spots available.  The Viking Alaska Cruise has one Cabin left.  Gary is negotiating a new travel partnership with Overseas Adventure Travel.  They will pay us a commission and provide some single rooms with each trip for no extra cost.  Gary was contacted by Madeline Metcalfe who is interested in developing and leading a trip to Cefalu, Sicily with Club Med.
Budget and Finance:  Gary has acquired a new Amex Credit card.  We will receive 2% for office use up to $50,000.00.  Pete C. will be using this credit card for office supplies.
Picnic:  The club summer picnic will be held at Lake Accotink, on July 25th the cost is $10.00 which includes food and beverages.We will follow local and CDC guidelines.  This announcement will be included in the picnic flyer.
Old Business:  A Pickle BallParty has been scheduled for Aug. 6, 2021.  Motion to approve the budget for this event made by Larry 2nd by Leo. Passed unanimously.

POW event is Thursday August 26th from 6-8:30 at Glory Days on Columbia Pike in Falls Church VA.  There will be a speaker, the event requires registration. 
85th Anniversary/Volunteer party is Sunday October 3rd at the American Legion Post in Springfield VA.  The contact person for updated information is Mary Kaye.

New Business:

Golf, Beach, Tennis Trip:  There has been a proposed trip to take place November 13th-20th.  More information will be provided at the next BOD meeting.
Board Meeting Date Changes:  There have been some date changes for board meetings.  The July meeting is now on July 12th.  The September meeting is now on the 9th, and the January 2022 meeting will be on the 17th.

Ski School:  There is no money in the budget for the ski school for the current fiscal year.  One day ski instruction trips are no longer allowed since Vail has taken over the resorts our club uses for instruction. In past years, the Eastern ski program has covered the cost of the ski school. Last year the BOD voted to finance some of the costs due to COVID. This year, the BOD discussed whether to continue the Ski School instruction program.  A motion to continue the ski school this year was made by Larry 2nd by Rita passed unanimously with guidelines for continuation of the program in the future. Charlie L and Mike C are working to have 2 ski enhancement trips this year. The cost for instructors, lodging and our national membership in PSIA will be absorbed by the Eastern Committee ski trips. If Eastern trips do not cover these cost, theski school instruction program will be discontinued next year. 
Member Death: Leo and Rene will consult with Howard Fischer regarding the death of a long term volunteer clubmember and how the club will handle it.

Virtual Meetings:  Discussion about our Zoom subscription expiration date on July 31, 2021. The BOD has been using Google Meet a free service since April 2021. Ruth proposes using Google Meet for all Ski and Sport Club meetings for a few months.   BJ will conduct Google Meet training for Program Chairs and other interested members in August.  We will revisit this decision after a few months of use.
Next Meeting:The next meeting will be a dinner meeting on August 9, 2021, location TBD later.
Board Meetings:  Board meetings have been tentatively scheduled through April 4th 2022.
Motion to Adjourn:With no further business to discuss a Motion to Adjourn at 8:29pm was made by Bevsecond by Rene, passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,

Carole Howe

Secretary  
